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SUBJECT: Fixed Route, Dial-A-Ride, & Agency Updates 

FROM: Jonathan Steketee, Customer Service & Contract 
Compliance Manager 

DATE: March 4, 2020 

Action Requested 
None – information only. 

Update 

Las Positas College Student Transit Pass Program 
At the February 3 LAVTA Board of Directors meeting, the Board voted to 
authorize the Executive Director to execute a second two-year Memorandum of 
Understanding (MOU) between LAVTA and Chabot-Las Positas Community 
College District, Las Positas College, for the Las Positas College Student 
Transit Pass Program. On Tuesday, February 18, 2020, the Chabot-Las Positas 
Community College District Board of Trustees also approved the MOU, paving 
the way for the program to continue for at least the next two academic years. 

Tri-Valley Hub Network Integration Study 
The Technical Advisory Committee formed as part of the Hub Study met for 
the second time on February 4 in Dublin. Among the items on the agenda were: 
a discussion of the rail hub concept; candidate locations for the Tri-Valley Hub; 
and a high level discussion of possible service plans. The group will meet again 
in early May. 

Short Range Transit Plan 
LAVTA is currently conducting a short range transit plan (SRTP).  The plan 
will give guidance to LAVTA for the future of the transit system and highlight 
suggested improvements and the vision for the agency.  The SRTP has a 



12.1_Agency Update Page 2 of 2 

technical advisory committee which will have Herb representing the TAAC on 
the committee. 

Shared Autonomous Vehicle Project 
Originally, we had planned on having an event for the SAV, however, due to 
not being able to transport folks on the SAV, we have cancelled the event and 
will plan on having an event in the future. 

Transit Signal Priority Upgrade and Expansion Project 
This is the upgrade of the signal box/software at 66 intersections throughout the 
Rapid routes.  Project will improve the transit signal priority system.  
Intersection equipment was received in late September. Delivery of on-board 
equipment for buses is expected in late February, with installation taking place 
during the month of March. Intersection equipment will be installed in the field 
during March and April. Once all equipment is installed and configured, the 
system will be ready for final testing and acceptance in late spring or early 
summer. 

Pleasanton BRT Corridor Enhancement Project (Rapid Bus Stops on Santa 
Rita) 
Staff has been procuring needed equipment based on the final plans and 
specifications delivered by Kimley-Horn in November. The construction 
contract was awarded in February and staff has been working on executing the 
contract documents. Once LAVTA issues the Notice to Proceed, construction is 
expected to conclude within 5 months.  

Dublin Parking Garage Project 
County staff have kicked off schematic design work with a county-funded 
consultant to begin preparing the bridging documents for the design-build RFP, 
expected to be released later this spring. LAVTA staff is working on finalizing 
funding agreements with both Caltrans and Alameda County to pass through the 
state Transit and Intercity Rail Capital funds for the project. LAVTA is now 
seeking clarification from CalSTA on design features that may be required as a 
condition of receiving state funding. Once clarification of project requirements 
is received from the state, LAVTA can proceed with finalizing the TIRCP 
funding agreement with Alameda County, as soon as April.  
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